

Minutes for Mismanagement Committee Meeting, Tuesday 5th December

Attendees: Asphalt, Smokin, Slippery, Squatty, Schoggi, Weapon, Facial, MeMe (Absent, the Pig)

1) Topic: Our aims (AL)

1) **Transparency** - regular drinking practices. Update on what went well and what to improve. When and where should next one be?

- Decision: Have it on a Monday instead of at the Lion (John said it would be really quiet then). It was too loud on Wed, no one could be heard
- Next Date: Monday, 15.01.2018
- Decision: Next drinking practice, spend 5 minutes to explain the way the hash uses money, in what way, and why we have a rolling balance
- Minutes were posted online, will be posted again for the Jan Drinking Practice
- Success: Motion to get hares to post events more in advance WORKED.

2) **Committee next year** - thinking through who we can start grooming for positions next year. Thumps feedback? Any others?

- Thumps her Inside did a great Job RBing, will be approached again
- Idea: to get more RBs in rotation, **WAD** (Weapon of Ass Destruction) will start approaching people directly before chalk talk to try it out for that specific hash
- Approach Denni naked for possible positions
- Approach ice Footsie if he's interested to be back on Committee

3) **Haring rewards SC** Smoking Cock - Prepare design/proposal ready for next meeting, Carrot patch idea?

- Pre-existing Design doesn't resonate with Committee
- Actual Design for the T-Shirt and the Patch will be synced between **SC** and **Schogginatrix** by NEXT meeting
- Implementation will still be T-Shirts, and patches for the different haring milestones

2) Topic: Upcoming events (AL, SD)

- **Thanksgiving 2017 AL** Asphalt Liquor- notes from Christian Harlot.
- Total Money in: CHF 1919.90, Total Cost: CHF 1511.90. P/L +CHF 408.00
 - Due to the high volume of signups we did well (last year we barely broke even)
- Lessons Learned (see the notes in the Gdrive)
 - Purchased too much alcohol, will be reused for future events
 - Location/Venue/Space and Time was good (10PM cut off made it work very well)
 - Upping the age from 12 to 15 worked well
 - Speaker was great
 - For next time, book the large space from the get go (we had to double the venue size a few days before the event)

- o Lessons learned are in more detail on the Thanksgiving Event folder on gdrive
 - o PrePayments should be pushed more.
 - o Plan for 60-70 people from the get go
 - o Input: Next year we should define a cut off, this year too many people signed up last minute (15 signups in the last 24hrs)
 - o Decision: Next time have a late signup penalty. (Communicate this in advance & openly)
- **Bierathlon 2017 SD** Slippery Digig: 12 teams signed up, 6x bier, 6x cupli. Cash. Pros and learnings . 20CHF per team subsidy
 - Total Money in: CHF 480 for 12 teams, Total Cost: CHF 810. P/L -CHF 330.00
 - Lessons Learned: Suck more Bierathlon organisers' DICKS to get slots reserved
 - Reserve 6 Cuepil and 6 Bier slots next year and the organizers agreed that we can pre-book this.
 - The Table and hot drinks were FUCKING epic and much needed
 - **Facial Discrimination** still believes we shouldn't subsidize the Bierathlon. His objection was noted
- **Winterfest 2018 (SD)** - will be held in Pfadiheim Uster from 9 - 11 Feb 2018. Venue costs 1530chf. Party committee Schoggi, Christian, PapaKaka
 - o Did W&R & SD reach out to new people to cover the party needs
 - Yes, Next winterfest committee meeting 08.12.17
 - o Regomoney collected so far: 4127.50
 - o 33 Signups so far (6 bailouts last week), 25 payments received
- **Sola 5 May 2018 - (AL)** Subcommittee. signed up 2 teams. Will the hash cover circle beer for Sola? Third team? Thoughts for getting signs inside ZH3. LIDU update.
 - o Flat and Easy signed up 2 slow teams already
 - o Hash will subsidize Beer/Snacks for the trail
 - o Hash will NOT subsidize the Regos
 - o It was brought forward to think about a 3rd team at the drinking practice.
 - We will collect as many regos as possible to see if we even get enough for a 3rd team (plus reserves for bail outs)
 - People will have to sign up&pay by mid Jan, then a 2 or 3 Team decision will be made
 - o Rego is online on the website already
 - o **Loves it down Under** will ask the BITCH if any of them want to partake
- **Red Dress Run 2018** - Planned for first Saturday in June 2018

3) Topic: Hash Cash update (SD)

- Current balance is 9241.20 CHF (an extra 276 CHF + EUR 5 is held in cash)– outstanding money owing NONE
- Conversation about TWINT. All ledgers should go through the official account. The hash bank account does not have TWINT and does not accept it as a form of payment.

- 4 ways we receive money, cash, bank transfers, paypal and sexual favours.

4) Topic: Hareline (SP) Squatty Potty

- Hareline is filled until end of Jan.
- Hash number 1111 update Thursday 15 March, MeMe, a mediocre Hare by all accounts, will hare the 1111 Trail. Committee hash. Any other special numbers? Christmas?
- **Chainsaw** 28 Dec Jesus Night Hash
- New Years Eve - **WAD** to organize

5) Topic: Hash Scribe (MeMe and FD)

- Thoughts and feedback on write ups so far.
 - General feedback, people really like it, the last scribe nominating the next scribe also works really well
- Writeups have their own section on the website already, brilliant
- Next AGM, we should do a vote for the best writeup of the year

6) Topic: Attendance Stats (SD)

- **Slippery Digit** will get his ass in gear and send weekly pics of the payment records to **LIDU**
- **MeMe** is the freak geek and he will (provided its documented) inform the RA on a weekly basis about the weekly Attendance Anniversaries for down downs, tis be our rewards (Alternative reward, 50th hash, get a personal down down vessel, with a OnOn Lion design on it, everyone agrees, except for **SD**, vehemently)

7) Topic: Haberdashery (SC and SN)

- Update on orders. t-shirts?
 - Mismanagement LOVES the lake design, it will be printed (SC will check with igopost)
- Socks are ordered, no confirmation on receipt yet
- Gloves have arrived, will be picked up at 12 down downs in Sembach
- Money with AL
- Request for money from hash cash -

8) Topic: Beer raising (MeMe)

- What is working? What can we improve?
- We issue a down down vessel for anniversary , don't lose it, see topic attendance for crucial painful details
- Vessels issue? People need to be reminded that they should bring their own vessels if they are planning on drinking vessel dependent beverages.

9) AOB

- Updating of hare and circle guide
 - Currently too mixed
 - Now, others get the drinks / snacks

- Haberdashery website update → Haberdashers will sync with Web Slave about what and when to put up the stock (and how much of it) on the website.

Next Meeting

- Tuesday, 13.02.2018 → Slippery Digit will host @19:00